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E-File users (Private Attorneys, Government Attorneys, and Staff acting on behalf of a Private or 
Government Attorney) can view the e-filing attorney’s E-File email notifications within WV E-File.  
Each E-File email notification contains a “Filing.pdf” attachment.  The “Filing.pdf” attachment contains 
a system-generated “Notice of Filing” directed to the e-filing attorney’s email address, followed by a clerk-
stamped copy of each document filed into the case.  The “Notice of Filing” document provides the case 
number, judge, county, case style, type of filing, date & time of filing, contact information for the Circuit 
Clerk in the county of filing, and depending on the filing, some notices include additional information, 
such as a hearing date and time. The “Filing.pdf” attachment may also be accompanied by a “Service.pdf” 
attachment.  The “Service.pdf” attachment contains a “Notice of Filing” and a clerk-stamped copy of each 
document filed into the case for each party on the case to be notified by the filing attorney.  Other service 
type attachments accompany the “Filing.pdf” when a service by plaintiff option is selected in the filing 
process.  These additional service documents are provided as a convenience for the e-filing attorney to 
perform service themselves in the manner specified in the e-filing process. Each filing attorney’s E-File 
email notifications are available to the attorney and staff acting on the attorney’s behalf in perpetuity 
within the E-File application. 
 
 

Steps to view E-File Email Notifications in WV E-File: 
1. Log into WV E-File  
2. Select Emails tab from menu 
3. Select Search Options  

• County 
• From  
• To  

4. Click Search  
5. Select Notification 
6. Select Attachment 

hyperlink 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: E-File email notifications are transmitted automatically upon completion of each filing.  
Therefore, if an attorney is not listed as an attorney of record in the case management system at the time 
the e-filing is submitted, the notification of filing will not be emailed to the attorney and will not be 
available via Emails within the E-File application.  In this scenario, the attorney would need to contact 
the circuit clerk's office to inquire about obtaining copies of filings submitted prior to the attorney being 
listed in the electronic case file. 


